
   

 

Marong Picnic Report - Sunday 28 August 2022 

This wasn’t a club event, however a number of 

Central Victorian club members were present: 

Bob Kennedy, Hans and Michael Pass, Margaret 

and Barry Croke, and JM. 

Very relaxed day, with plenty of cars and machin-

ery from all eras - something for everyone, even 

veggie burgers for the vegies like me. Lovely late 

winter sunshine. 

Hans and I travelled up in convoy – Riley Kestrel 

and Humber 80 Snipe – Michael Pass in a Sun-

beam Talbot, the Crokes in the Series 5. 

Jon Miller 

Above: Talking Humber (except those talking GT Falcon which was parked next door).  

Of note, lots of people bought their pets along which was very nice and added to the atmosphere. 

Michael Pass was there with Lenny the Border Collie, and the Crokes came along with Henry, their 

big pink pet pig, who spent much of the day chilling out on the roof of their Series 5 (possibly keep-

ing a safe distance from Lenny, who had a bit of a hungry look). 



 

Left: Bob Kennedy and Hans Paas talking 

Snipe 80s (two ex-HCCV presidents photo-

graphed by the current HCCV president). 

(Bob is seated in front of his incredibly rare 

and fully driveable 1904 Oldsmobile. ~Ed) 

Above: Hans Paas chatting to Series 5 

owner (non club member) Alan 

Left: Riley Kestrel (honorary Humber for the 

day), Snipe 80 (Hans Pass) and series 5 SS 

belonging to Barry and Margaret Croke. 

Janet and John’s stylish picnic setting 


